




Community Development Department - Director Woodford: 

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 

SISTERS CITY COUNCIL 

520 E. CASCADE AVENUE 

FEBRUARY 14, 2024 

• The Request for Proposals (RFP) for Urban Growth Boundary (UGB) amendment 

consultant closed on February 12th and we received one proposal from APG/MIG. 

Staff plan to conduct an interview to ensure project understanding and 

qualifications, but no evaluation committee is needed due to the single proposal.

• Urban Renewal Agency Workforce Housing Grant Fund has received several 

inquiries.

• An application was received for a new mixed-use downtown building for a three­

story structure with six residential units above the commercial. This is currently 

under a Type 2 review.

• An application was received for text amendments to the tourist commercial zone by 

owners of the Conklin House property. This application will be reviewed by Planning 

Commission, then Council.

• At the Parks Board meeting, the proposal for a parks System Development Charge 

(SOC) rate increase was presented. Additionally, the concept of "level of service" 

ratio in parks was deliberated, with the goal to raise it to the recommended five 

acres per thousand, as per the Parks Master Plan. The Parks Board expressed 

support for this adjustment.

• The Sisters Community Garden is seeking a new site; staff had been considering the 

Sun Ranch Park parcel, but concerns emerged regarding setbacks due to the existing 

well site, which may limit its suitability. Alternative locations, such as Cliff Clemens 

Park, were suggested. Collaboration with the Parks Board will continue to identify 

an appropriate site.

8. MAYOR/COUNCILOR BUSINESS

Councilor Cobb discussed the LOC (League of Oregon Cities) lobby toolkit, which is on the 

LOC website. Cobb announced that she was given a medal by Habitat for Humanity for 

donating quilts over the past 5-6 years for each house that becomes occupied. 

Councilor Letz stated she recently attended several EDCO (Economic Development for 

Central Oregon) meetings. She stated the Vision Implementation Team is looking at goal 

setting for the next year with a focus on specific prioritized issues. Letz said that the VIT 

membership board will be considering the makeup of the Board. 

Council President Blum attended the Public Works Advisory Committee and noted that the 

Barclay Avenue Improvements project will be done in phases, with the first phase being 

improvements to the intersection of Barclay and Camp Polk, making it easier for trucks to 

use the alternate route, while improving safety for other vehicles and pedestrians. Blum 

also attended the Coordinated Houselessness Response Office (CHRO) meeting and the 

Central Oregon Area Commission on Transportation (COACT) meeting. 
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https://www.ci.sisters.or.us/publicworks/page/parks-master-plan



